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2024 is off to a powerful start

Hey all, I pray that your 2024 is starting out to be a great year. 
For Connie and me, it is shaping up to be a fruitful, busy year!

Connie Riding for Zoe International

Connie Riding to help young girls who have been trafficked
In November 2023 I had the amazing privilege to go to Thailand on a short-term 

mission trip with Zoe International. Many of you supported me in this endeavor, and I 
am so grateful. This ministry fights the battle against human trafficking by rescuing 
the children and young women caught in this evil that is prevalent throughout the 
world. They also do prevention teaching in the community and provide homes for 

restoration and safety. All their work is done in the name of Jesus and includes Bible 
training and evangelism. In April I will be riding in a 4-day Road of Justice Bike Ride 
from San Diego to Santa Barbara to raise awareness and funds for Zoe’s work in the 
Los Angeles area. I am raising funds for this and am in training to ride 1 or 2 of the 

days. I would love it if you would support Zoe by supporting me. If you want to be a 
part of this, go to: 

gozoe.org/Road-of-Justice/to donate in my name. Thank you.
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https://mailchi.mp/716f776dd3ef/our-praise-to-god-for-his-work-through-us-and-your-interest-and-partnership?e=7c5101d70f


Nepal
I just returned from Nepal, and it was one of the busiest trips that I’ve been on. We 
had two graduation ceremonies with the groups I’ve been training for the last 
two years. It was exciting to see how seriously all these young men and women 
embraced this milestone in their lives. 

In addition, I started two new groups of students. As we studied the book of Acts, 
it struck me that the message is so powerful for both the Nepali and American 

church. The theme of Acts is the expansion of the church. God’s purpose for all of us 
is to be his witnesses actively telling others what we have seen and heard. 

The other blessing I had on this trip was the fact that 
Jake Retich came with me on the trip. Jake is a young 
man I have been mentoring for over 2 years now. He is 
serving as the middle school youth pastor at Anthem, 
and he is a young man of great quality and maturity. 

He was a great blessing to me and I think the trip 
turned out to be a great challenge for him.

Future Plans
I’m excited about upcoming plans for Connie and me to continue investing in God’s 
Kingdom. In early April, I will be going to Colorado to speak at Timberline Lodge 
where students are taking a gap year to prepare them for life and ministry. I will be 
sharing on the vision of being reproducing followers of Jesus.
Later in April, I will be returning to Nepal to continue teaching two new classes.

Then in May, Connie and I will be going to Burundi to teach Biblical Parenting to 
leaders who can then teach others these biblical principles. Then we will teach 

Biblical Counseling to the students we’ve been working with for over a year.

Thanks for allowing us to share God’s work with you. We 
value your investment in prayer. The travel seems to get 

a  little more difficult each year, so please pray for 
physical and spiritual strength.

We continue to trust God for your generosity as you 
invest in us. Your partnership is a great blessing. 

Please know that every dollar you give goes to cover 
ministry trips and expenses. 
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